Closure of Stray's bistro leaves Newark community in shock
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A local coffee shop and bistro, Stray's at The Ossington, has officially announced its closure, leaving many in the Newark community surprised. The announcement came after a notice was posted in the window of the establishment, indicating that the closure was initially due to electrical issues, even as observers noted that the premises were being emptied.
Stray's relocated to its current site from Middlegate in Newark in January 2024. The establishment has had a tumultuous history over the past few years, as various branches in Oakham, Market Harborough, and Stamford were shuttered between April 2022 and September 2023.
The notice displayed on the café's window stated, “We are closed due to electric issues. Back open soon.” However, the reality of the situation has since become clearer. A message on the bistro's website conveyed a more definitive end to operations. It read: “After 20 incredible years in Newark, it’s with heavy hearts that we announce our closure. To everyone who supported us along the way — thank you. You’ve been part of a truly special journey, and we’re so grateful for the memories we’ve made together.”
The message continued, mentioning the broader challenges that many small businesses have faced in recent years, particularly in the aftermath of the Covid-19 pandemic. “Like many small businesses, we struggled to bounce back after Covid, and with the continued challenges of trading locally, we’ve had to make the difficult decision to close our doors."
Stray's also informed customers about the process for refunds concerning existing bookings for Afternoon Tea, assuring patrons that all refunds would be processed in the coming days. 
The decision to cease operations comes amid a backdrop of past allegations regarding non-payment of staff and suppliers; however, the owners have consistently denied any wrongdoing. 
This closure marks the end of an era for the bistro, which has been a part of Newark's community fabric for two decades. The local sentiment surrounding their departure reflects the impact that Stray's had on the area, with many expressing their gratitude for the years of service.
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